Sample Op-Ed

The Fire Service Must Proactively Combat Firefighter Arson

Firefighters across the country enjoy widespread public support. This positive perception has been earned by centuries of firefighters whose good deeds, devotion, and diligence have secured this reputation. Unfortunately, this reputation is threatened by a small number of firefighters that undermine the very mission of the fire service by intentionally setting fires. The fire service must do everything in its power to face this problem head-on in an attempt to prevent future occurrences.

Firefighter arson is not a new problem; in fact, cases have been documented as far back as the early 1800s. The rate of reported cases has increased in recent history. A review of media reports suggests at least 900 cases of firefighter arson since the year 2000. Firefighter arsonists are not defined by a set of characteristics, and their motives are not always clear. They could be trouble-makers, over-achievers, new recruits, officers, or even junior firefighters.

Firefighter arson incidents can cause irreparable damage to a department. The sense of betrayal is overwhelming, not only in the department itself, but also within the community. Firefighter arson endangers the very people the department swore to protect. It also endangers the arsonist’s fellow firefighters and other emergency responders. Recovery from a firefighter arson incident can be slow, and in some cases, a complete recovery proves to be impossible.

The fire service needs to make prevention a priority. Departments may not be able to prevent every firefighter arson incident, but they can take proactive steps to greatly reduce the number of occurrences. Resources are available from organizations like the National Volunteer Fire Council to help departments implement prevention measures.

There are over one million firefighters in the United States. It is important to remember that the vast majority of these firefighters serve honorably and dedicate themselves to protecting their community. Even though a small percentage of firefighters set fires, their actions tarnish the reputation of all of their brothers and sisters. It’s time for the fire service to step-up and aggressively address this issue.
